
Teaching Committee

for Computer Science and Artificial Intelligence

Meeting on Monday 27 January, at 10:15-12:00

Participants: Jakob Lykke Andersen (JLA), Marco Chiarandini (MC), Marco Peressotti
(MP), Gustav Bech Christensen (GBC)
Cancellations: Flemming Hoffmeister (FH), Jacopo Mauro (JM), Peter Mayer (PM)

Minutes

1. Approval of the agenda and selection of note taker

The agenda was approved and JLA was selected as note taker.

2. Information from the Education Comittee

• We are expected to continually work on implementing the new pedagogical frame-
work. The coordination group is working on getting a formal introdution to the
framework from the faculty to the whole department.

• The faculty has started a process to transfer responsibility of DM500 to IMADA,
starting from this fall. There is a series of meetings at the faculty in the spring,
to facilitate this transfer, where JLA and Rolf Fagerberg will participate.

3. Information from the Study Board

There has been cases of misinformation about rules for master’s theses. We will ensure
that students are introduced to the rules in DM800, the study start test.

4. Information from IMADAs Teaching Coordination Group

• The master’s reform will affect students starting their bachelor’s in fall 2025. We
do not yet have the details of exactly how the reform can/should be implemented.

• IMADA Future will be held on 26 February.

5. Approval of course descriptions (see notes)

The following courses were approved: AI511, DM587, DM545, DM871, DM547, DM549,
DM548, DM588, DM800, DM817, DM819, DM840, DM841, DM872, DM877, DM885,
DM892, DM893, DM895, DM898.

The committee will contact the teachers of the remaing courses with a request for
changes.
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https://syddanskuni.sharepoint.com/:w:/r/sites/IMADAsUndervisningsudvalg/Delte%20dokumenter/UVU%20Datalogi%20og%20AI/2025-01-27/Course%20description%20comments.docx?d=w5ddf34845d214d3db8651d906860c686&csf=1&web=1&e=dN2wWU


6. Hearing on new UCL education in cybersecurity (see news entry on the education at
KEA and hearing letter)

We discussed the new education and the potential overlaps with our educations.

7. Allowing CS master’s students to take AI502: Etik og privathed and AI507: Kunstig
intelligens og samfund? (left-over item from December meeting)

Postponed.

8. Any other business

• JLA gave an update of current ideas and plans for changing the first semester the
CS and AI bachelor programmes, taking the new developments for DM500 into
account.
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https://kea.dk/nyheder/ny-uddannelse-i-cybersikkerhed-pa-kea
https://kea.dk/nyheder/ny-uddannelse-i-cybersikkerhed-pa-kea
https://syddanskuni.sharepoint.com/:b:/r/sites/IMADAsUndervisningsudvalg/Delte%20dokumenter/UVU%20Datalogi%20og%20AI/2025-01-27/UCL,%20H%C3%B8ringsbrev%20SDU%20januar%202025.pdf?csf=1&web=1&e=6IZXxV

